
MINUTES OF THE EAST WORLINGTON HERITAGE PROJECT GROUP MEETING HELD AT TOWN FARM BARN ON 7th SEPTEMBER 2015 AT 
7.00 PM
Present:  
Steve Baber (Chair), Liz Guppy, Sandy Haughton, Gavin Manton, Lorna Manton (minutes), Philip Risdon 

Apologies:
Miya Bond

	
	ITEM
	ACTION

	1
	Approval of Minutes of Meetings of 3rd August 2015
The minutes were approved as drafted and signed by the Chair.
	

	2
	Matters Arising

Update on Conservation & Building Works
Work now starting mid October.  The VAT situation will be discussed at the Parish Hall Committee meeting on 10th September 2015.  
Dwellings Survey

A draft flyer for distribution to the Parish was approved by the Group.  100 copies to be printed.  Enquire whether Ron can deliver.

GM had ascertained photos could be taken of properties without permission of owners if taken from a public area ie a road.

It was suggested the photography club could take photos of all Parish houses.  SH to progress.

Parish Recipe Book.  

LG had not received any recipes.  Ongoing
Parish Hall Research

As requested LM has ascertained the cost of purchasing Dragon software which was £74.05.  The software would ease transcribing, amongst other things, the minutes re heating, toilets and thatch.  It was suggested this facility was already on some ipad & phones.  LM to ask MB her opinion as to which is best option.

Longstone

PR to contact English Heritage to ascertain what action may be taken to save this monument – ongoing

Any Other Business

LG will contacted Rosemary Webber & Paula Townsend again re local information in November.
Workshops for cob walling & lime plastering needed to be arranged.  Also talk by archaeologist.  SB had ascertained builder rethatching the Parish Hall will do. MB to make enquiries re cob walling – ongoing.

School Project LG has agreed with S Pinn that LG & SH will work with the children on a quilt showing the local area & houses.  This to be completed by Christmas.  Quilt will be on show at launch.
Old School House  SB to check with Terry Pullen to ascertain if he has internal photos of old school house before remedial works start.  
	G & LM
PR
SH

LM

PR

MB

SB

	3
	Report to Heritage Lottery Grant.
The Group reviewed the Heritage Project Action Plan dated March 2015 and confirmed the Group’s work was progressing and on target.  SB will report same to the Heritage Lottery 
	SB

	4
	Parish Hall Works & Publicity
SB confirmed to the meeting that work is progressing, building works due to commence mid October 2015.  A newsletter, which will be regularly updated informing all of building works progress, is accessible to the general public via the Village website.

SB will be contacting hall funders as to progress of work.
	SB

	5
	Heritage Lottery WW1 Grant
The Group discussed whether to apply for this Grant.  It was suggested that one activity to remember and commentate the end of WW1 was a street theatre production. As Fanny & Charles Mills have produce community productions previously it was suggested they could be approached to ask if they are interested in organising a street theatre production.  LG to approach Fanny   This could be performed as part of a re-enactment of the WW1 celebration tea held at East Worlington in 1918.

As there was not, at present, a closing date for applying for this Grant it was agreed, because of the Group’s present workload, to postpone a decision as to whether to apply.
	LG

	6
	Update on Evacuees
LG & SH had attended a WI meeting when the speaker had spoken about local evacuees.  Unfortunately the memoir had not related to the Parish of Worlington.

SH is aware of where the Primary School Admissions register, which relates to period when evacuees attended the school, is located & will endeavour to obtain.
	PR

SH

	7
	Any Other Business
It was agreed that the Group would look at the EWPH Heritage web page design and commence consideration of the structure of the proposed Worlington Heritage Book at their next meeting.
	

	8
	The meeting closed at 8.45 pm
Next meeting 5.10.15. at L & GM’s house at 7.00 pm.
	



